
S ummer News 

 In a few weeks, summer 2022 will officially come to an end, but we have finally gotten relief from 
the unbearable heat we have experienced this summer. Here in Spain as well as around the 

world, it has broken all previous temperature records. But this first week of September, we are experi-
encing wonderful high temperatures in the mid-70s! However, we are also experiencing one of the 
worst droughts on record. In our province, the reservoirs are down to 25% capacity. If it doesn´t rain 
soon, we will have to go on severe restrictions.  

 Nevertheless, there has been some great news 
during this record-breaking, hot summer. We will 
now share some of the Lord’s blessings. 

C amp Blessings 

 Therese and I worked in the first three weeks 
of the five weeks of the Mount Calvary Baptist 

Camp. Many decisions were made throughout these 
three weeks. In the Junior High camp, Satan tried to 
get the victory when we had to send two of our chil-
dren back home who came down with COVID. How-
ever, as I preached on the last Friday night, 6 pre-
teens made professions of faith, (including 2 from our church), and the altar was filled with junior high-
ers confessing sin and surrendering to full-time service. In the high school camp, our church took 7 
teenagers and practically every one gave testimonies of rededication to the Lord.  

B ible Memorization Course 

 After cancelling memorizing last year due to COVID and furlough, this year we will once more 
start up our memorization plan. We are excited about new courses from Scripture Memory Fel-

lowship that we are presently translating and formatting to present for this new year.  

F aith Baptist Church 

 Our attendance has finally returned to pre-COVID levels in spite of vacation absences. Two new 
families have started attending, one of which are faithful Baptists who will be joining shortly. The 

other family is excited about our church but come from a Pentecostal background and will require a lot 
of teaching as they cannot even give us a clear testimony of their salvation.  
 Lord willing, in four months I will be resigning and the church will be voting in the new national pas-
tor, Valentin Lucaci. We have been working on this transfer of the pastorate for around 4 years now. 
Please, pray that it will be a smooth transition and that this missionary and his wife will be able to slow-
ly but surely fade into the background.  

 We ask for your continued prayers for our ministry, our health, as well as for where and how the 
Lord would have us continue our ministry in the years to come. Thank you for your faithfulness 
throughout these last 35 years as your missionaries to Spain!    

Independent Baptist  

Missionaries 

to Spain  

since 1986 

• Sending Church: 

 Central Baptist Church 

1030 N. Morris Street 

Gainesville, TX 76240 

Landline: +1 940-665-9815 

Pastor Tyler Bittner 

• Spanish Address:  

C/Juan de Arce 4, 1E  

34004 Palencia, Spain 

 

Spanish Cell: +34 649-755-056 

Landline: +34 979-178-453 

• Communication:  

Email - WilliamsInSpain@gmail.com 

Web page - www.WilliamsInSpain.com 

www.facebook.com/
williamsinspain/ 


